FIELD FISHER WATERHOUSE



Our ref: JXO/00492-15237/3352872 v1

Strictly Private & Confidential

Mr Brian Deer

25 May 2005

Dear Brian

General Medical Council - Dr Wakefield, Dr Murch, Dr Walker-Smith

I write further to your telephone conversation with Peter Swain last Thursday seeking clarification in relation to your role in the above General Medical Council ("GMC") proceedings.

I have now had the opportunity to review the GMC's files. My understanding is that further to your articles appearing in the Sunday Times in February 2004 in relation to your investigation into Dr Andrew Wakefield and the MMR vaccine, you were approached by GMC case officer Tim Cox-Brown, who asked you to supply the GMC with further information regarding this matter.

Your situation as a journalist who has carried out an investigation into the conduct of the practitioners in question is unusual for the GMC. I note from the GMC and FFW's correspondence files that there does appear to have been some confusion in relation to your role in these proceedings.

In GMC 'complainant' cases an individual will have approached the GMC with a complaint against a particular practitioner. If the GMC decides to hold an inquiry, legal representation is offered to the complainant for preparation and presentation of the case before the Professional Conduct Committee.

As stated in Peter Swain's letter to you dated 16 December 2004, your role in this matter is that of 'informant' rather than 'complainant'. This is due to the fact that the conduct of the practitioners in question has not affected you directly and clearly involves issues of a wider public interest.

As you are aware, your involvement the GMC's conduct of this case prior to our commencing our investigation and subsequent to our meetings with you on 24 February 2005 and 7 March 2005 has been minimal. We are preparing this case for presentation at the Professional Conduct Committee on

Field Fisher Waterhouse 35 Vine Street London EC3N 2AA

Tel +44 (0)20 7861 4000 Fax +44 (0)20 7488 0084 e-mail london@thealliancelaw.com www.ffw.com www.thealliancelaw.com CDE 823

London Barcelona Berlin Dublin Düsseldorf Edinburgh Essen Frankfurt Glasgow Hamburg Madrid Mantova Milan Munich Padova Paris Turin Valencia Verona Vicenza Vitoria

the instructions of the GMC. Moreover, we are not able to discuss draft charges with you for reasons of confidentiality.

We apologise for any confusion in relation to your status in these proceedings and any difficulties this may have caused you. We have made it clear to all parties that your role is that of informant rather than complainant. Please find enclosed a copy of the letter sent to Dr Wakefield's legal representatives clarifying your status in these proceedings.

We are grateful for information supplied by you and your assistance to date.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Lohn

Partner